
 
St. Francis, Francesville; St. Joseph, Pulaski; St. Peter, Winamac 

Part of the Diocese of Lafayette-in-Indiana 
Rev. Leroy G. Kinnaman, Pastor  

Cluster Website: preciousbloodcluster.org 

Cluster Correspondence: 401 N Monticello Street, Winamac, IN 46996   
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LITURGY SCHEDULE  
Monday, February 3 at St. Peter 
8:00 A.M.  +Lawrence & Mary Jane Perry by 
Mick Perry  
 

Tuesday, February 4 
NO MASS 
  

Wednesday February 5 at St. Joseph 
8:00 A.M. +Tom O’Connor by Kevin & Monica 
Whiteman   
 

Thursday, February 6 at St. Joseph  
8:00 A.M. +Dolores O’Connor by Kevin & 
Monica Whiteman  
 

Friday, February 7 at St. Peter  
8:00 A.M.  +Bev Loehmer by David Loehmer & 
James Loehmer  
 

Saturday,, February 8 
4:00 P.M. at St. Peter 
+Tim O’Connor by Kevin & Monica Whiteman    
6:00 P.M. at St. Joseph 
+Our Cluster Family   
 

Sunday, February 9 
8:00 A.M. at St. Francis  
+Wanda Buczek by Friends  
10:00 A.M. at St. Peter 
+Robert Meyer by St. Peter Christian Mothers  
 
 
        

 

LITURGICAL MINISTERS  
Saturday February 8 at 4:00 P.M.   
(St. Peter) 
Readers: Rex Allman  
Ministers: Joe Morris  
Servers: Bonnie Budd & Bill Girton                        
Ushers: VOLUNTEERS  
 

Saturday, February 8 at 6:00 P.M.  
(St. Joseph) 
Reader: Peach Roth  
Ministers: Paul Gilsinger 
Servers: Diane Kolish & Monica Whiteman        
Ushers: Tom Reutebuch, Rick & Lisa Foerg 
and Curt Daugherty  
 

Sunday, February 9 at 8:00 A.M.  
(St. Francis) 
Reader: Pat Ames 
Ministers: Fr. K                     
Servers: Dillar Ames  
 

Sunday, February 9 at 10:00A.M.  
(St. Peter) 
Readers: Dan Murphy  
Ministers: Linda Webb 
Servers: Cale & Curtis Pesaresi                                   
Ushers: Dan & Linda Murphy and John & 

Denise Downing                                          



Oh, by the way, 

This week-end, the Universal Catholic Church 
celebrates the Feast of the Presentation of the Lord. This 
feast celebrates the Presentation of the Lord which 
occurs forty (40) days after the birth of Jesus. In bringing 
their child to the Temple and offering a sacrifice, 
Jesus’ parents were following the Mosaic Law 
(specifically Leviticus 12:6). As the Gospel of Luke 
recounts: 
“And when the time came for their purification 
according to the Law of Moses, they brought him up to Jerusalem to present him to the 
Lord.” (Luke 2:22) 

For centuries, 2 February has been celebrated as Candlemas, a Christian Feast Day. 
Candlemas is also called the Feast of the Presentation, because it honors the day that Mary 
and Joseph presented the infant Jesus at the Temple 

 

Why Is Candlemas On 2 February? 
The date of Candlemas is always 2 February since it is exactly 40 days (inclusive) after 

Christmas on 25 December. The Mosaic Law stated that 40 days was the period of purification 
after the birth of a child, and so the presentation took place 40 days after Jesus was born. 
Incidentally, 2 February is also halfway between the winter solstice and the spring equinox, so 
the date has always had significance for ancient people. 

 

Groundhog Day or Candlemas? 

On 2 February, a quaint tradition unfolds, known to a few. The 

fate of spring hangs in the balance as a burrowing animal looks for 

its shadow. But where did this tradition originate? E.g. 

Punxsutawney Phil? 
 

So what’s The Connection to Groundhog Day? 
Candlemas became linked to weather predictions about the 

end of winter because of an old English poem: 
If Candlemas be fair and bright, 

Come winter, have another flight. 
If Candlemas bring clouds and rain, 

Go winter, and come not again. 
 

It makes sense that early February was a good time to prognosticate about the weather, 
especially as 2 February marks the midpoint between winter and spring. And the English poem 
appears to be the source of the shadow connection: “fair and bright” = sun = shadows = more 
winter, while “clouds and rain” = no sun = no shadows = spring arriving soon. It seems 
counterintuitive (why should a sunny day mean more winter?), but this is the exact pattern 
that Groundhog Day follows. 



Dear Priests and Deacons, 

           Deans and pastors/administrators, pardon me if you have 

already delivered the following messages: 

           I am recommending that our parishes and schools suspend offering communicants the 

Precious Blood until at least the end of February. 

          News reports about influenza are on the upswing, even without the presence of a new 

coronavirus in various places. 

           The health concern is not limited to contact with the lip of the cups/chalices. There is as 

much concern about person to person (hand to hand) contact via the stem or outside of the 

cup. In this regard, we have to exhibit care for the clergy and the extraordinary ministers alike. 

           When pastors advise their parishes in this matter, they often recommend a simplification 

of the Sign of Peace, or not inviting people to offer the sign in the first place. People should be 

free not to shake hands or embrace. And no one should reach out and grab another person who 

prefers a polite distance. 

           In the same vein, I will not be shaking hands with people on their way into and out of 

Mass this weekend, unless they offer theirs first. And thenê 

 Sincerely (achoo!) yours, 

           +Most Rev. Timothy Doherty 

                           Liturgical transition 

This ritual for Baptism may be used as of 2 February 2020, the Feast of 

the Presentation of the Lord, and  MUST  BE USED for all baptisms of 

children beginning on Easter Sunday,  12 April  2020 . 

This second edition of the order of baptism will guide our communityõs 

celebration of the Sacrament of Baptism for children and infants and is 

required for all bishops, priests, and deacons who are the ordinary ministers 

of baptism.  
 

That time of the year! Ash Wednesday is 26 

February. There is the need for last yearõs palms. 

Boxes will be available in the vestibules till 23 

February. Palm will be burned on Monday, 24 

February. Thanks for your help. One of the ways 

the Church recycles!  

                                      Meanwhile, back at the ranché.fr. K   

Quick one - liners for you:   

ǒCongratulations are given this weekend to Helen Ford and her 
husband, Richard!  Helen (Barker) & Richard Ford were united in the 
Sacrament of Marriage on February 2nd in Riverside, California.  
Congrats on your 50th Anniversary!!!  We wish you many more wonderful 
and happy years together!!!   



ǒI asked a High School student to explain infinity to me. They went on forever! 
ǒWINNER OF THE SUPER BOWL: Home uniforms are red! 

ǒChicken & Noodle dinner tickets and raffle tickets for the St. 
Joseph Annual chicken & noodle dinner will be printed very 
soon!  If anyone has anything to donate to the raffle, please get 
in touch with Marilyn Boardman at 574.278.7298 to get your 
item on the raffle ticket.  Thank you!! 

   

St. Francis                  St. Joseph                          St. Peter                                    

                                                            
                                          
                               
                                                                  
                                    

Weekly Cluster Activities 
Wednesday, February 5:    Friday, February 7:  
5:30 P.M. RE Classes at St. Peter  8:30 A.M. First Friday Adoration at St. Peter  
              
 

PRAYER REQUESTS:  Please keep the following individuals in your prayers: Dick Alber, Randy 
Baker, Helen Barker, Matt Boos, Shelia Buczek, Patrick Conner (Howard & 
Janice Connerôs Son), Cathy Disinger, Helen Ford, Haley Fox, Diane Hopkins,  
Frances Hoover, Mary Ann Johnson, Joseph Knouff, Carole Kuhn,  Sarah 
Leman (Mary Johnsonôs granddaughter), Ethel & Ralph Loehmer, Greg 
Loehmer, Kay (Chapman) Martinez, Adrian Miller, Rosalia Najera, Lucy 

Nuckols (Jane Rauschôs great-niece),  Patricia OôDonnell, Ray Paige (Pat OôDonnellôs brother),  
Rankin Reinholt (Shelley Wernerôs brother), John Roberts, Jo Russell,  Judy Stevens (Joanne 
Stevenôs mother-in-law), Kate (Bennett) Sullivan, Graham Volmer, & Elizabeth Weldon 

Please notify the Cluster Office at 574.946.4906, if a loved one is admitted to the hospital, 
rehab center, nursing home, or is homebound.  fr. K CANNOT make calls to people that he is 

NOT AWARE OF.  Thank you! 
 

Fruitful Harvest Update  

As of December 31, 2 019  

Parish   Goal   Pledge  Overage  Paid 

St. Francis   $4,981.39   $5,400.00   $418.61  $4,825.00  

St. Joseph   $21,201.52   $24,109.00   $2,907.48   $21,509.00  

St. Peter   $41,056.23   $59,340.00   $18,283.77   $52,157.50  

Congratulations to St. Joseph Parish!  An ov erage check was received this past week in the 

amount of $2,273.89!  

 

Seminarian Fund Update  

As of December 31, 2019  

St. Francis   $246.53   $460.00   $213.47   $460.00  

St. Joseph   $1,049.26   $2,247.00   $1,197.74  $2,247.00  

St. Peter   $2,031.86   $2,720.00   $688.14   $2,720.00  

January 26, 2020 

General Offerings: $165.00 

 Loose Collection: $60.00 

 

 

 

 

 

                                              

January 25, 2020 

General Offerings: $633.00 

 Loose Collection: $82.00 

Retirement Fund: $60.00 

P of F Collection: $1.00 

 

         

                                                                 

   

   

  

                                                                                                 

   

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January 25 & 26, 2020          
General Offering: $1,208.00 

 Loose Collection: $265.00 

Childrenôs Offering: $8.25 

Votive: $15.00 

Retirement: $10.00 

Catholic Moment: $100.00 

Cemetery Fund: $1,400.00 

Building Fund: $1,709.00 

   

   

   

   

   

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


